
 
 

 

 
 
May 12, 2020 
 
Dear Food Business Owner/Person-In-Charge: 
 
Defiance County General Health District (DCGHD) is closely monitoring Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19). DCGHD is 
taking measures to minimize the impact within our county, and we appreciate the steps you have taken to protect our 
community.  Food Businesses play and important role in our food chain, and we encourage the public to continue 
supporting these businesses. As restaurants and food establishments begin to allow on-premise dining, it is now more 
important than ever that food safety and COVID-19 guidelines are followed to protect customers and employees. 
 
The impact of COVID-19 has caused unprecedented challenges for owners. It is important that restaurants and food 
establishments continue to follow both the the Ohio Uniform Food Safety Code (Food Code) and standards developed 
by the Governor’s COVID-19 Restaurant Advisory Group. DCGHD will continue to provide guidance on sector specific 
guidelines, and will respond to concerns from consumers, employees, and the public. This guidance will be provided 
during Standard Food Inspections, as well as concern/complaint based inspections. 

 
Business owners are encouraged to stay informed on up to date COVID-19 information by visiting the resources 
below. Enclosed with this letter is the current sector specific guidance for food businesses regarding COVID-19.  
 

 Sector specific guidance can be found at: https://coronavirus.ohio.gov/responsiblerestartohio 

 Food Safety Training at ServSafe: https://www.servsafe.com/Landing-Pages/Free-Courses 

 Ohio Department of Health: https://coronavirus.ohio.gov 

 County Updates, DCGHD: https://defiancecohealth.org/coronavirus 

 Centers of Disease Control and Prevention:  https://cdc.gov/coronavirus 

What to expect when we’re inspecting 
Sanitarians will continue to conduct food inspections according to the Food Code. Please ensure a person-in-charge is at 
the establishment at all times. During an inspection, ensure employees are prepared to answer questions about food 
safety, employee illness reporting, cleaning & sanitizing, COVID-19 implementations, etc. 
 
Resuming Dining 
Outdoor dining can resume May 15, 2020—see enclosures for requirements 
Inside dining can resume May 21, 2020—see enclosures for requirements 
 
For answers to your COVID-19 questions, call 1-833-4ASKODH (1-833-427-5634). More information can be found at 
www.coronavirus.ohio.gov. Specific questions regarding Food Safety can be directed to Defiance County Public Health 
Sanitarians at 419-784-3818. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Jamie Gerken 
Health Commissioner 
Defiance County General Health District 

Defiance County General Health District 
1300 East Second Street, Suite 100, Defiance, Ohio 43512 

Phone 419-784-3818 Fax 419-782-4979 
www.defiancecohealth.org 
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